
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                          VETO MESSAGE - No. 96 
  
TO THE SENATE: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Senate Bill Number 5295, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT to amend the civil service law, in relation to the 
negotia- 
      bility of discipline affecting public employees" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  This bill represents the second legislative effort this year  to  
make 
discipline  and disciplinary procedures mandatory subjects of 
collective 
bargaining negotiations statewide. I vetoed a related  proposal  
earlier 
this year. See Veto Message No. 1. 
           ___ 
  
  The  primary purpose of the bill, like its predecessor, is to 
overrule 
a unanimous decision issued by the New York State Court  of  Appeals  
in 
2006, which held that where the Legislature vested disciplinary power 
in 
a police commissioner or local governing body, discipline is a 
prohibit- 
ed  subject  of  collective  bargaining.  As  a result of this 
decision, 
police discipline and disciplinary procedures are prohibited subjects 
of 
bargaining in New York City, Westchester County and Rockland County,  
as 
well  as  for  the New York State Police and in such other localities 
as 
have similar  local  laws.  For  police  departments  where  no  
statute 
requires  otherwise, however, collective bargaining on these subjects 
is 
mandatory. 
  
  There were three problems with the earlier bill, only one of which 
has 
been corrected in this bill. First, it was retroactive, and  would  
have 
provided  for  the  reopening  of  completed  disciplinary  
proceedings. 
Second, while the stated intent of the bill was to overturn the PBA  
vs. 



                                                                ___ 
PERB  case,  which  dealt  only  with  police,  the bill instead 
broadly 
____ 
defined "terms and conditions of employment"  to  cover  discipline  
and 
disciplinary   procedures  of  all  public  employers.  Third,  in  
many 
instances impasses in  negotiations  over  discipline  would  have  
been 
subject  to  resolution  in  binding arbitration, and opponents 
believed 
this would significantly disrupt their  ability  to  maintain  
effective 
management of their police forces. As I have noted previously, I 
believe 
that  the  head  of  a  police department is better suited than an 
arbi- 
tration panel to decide such matters. 
  
  While this legislation is not retroactive and therefore addresses  
the 
first  concern  set  forth above, it makes no other changes to the 
prior 
legislation, and does not address the  remaining  issues  I  had  
cited. 
Therefore, I am constrained to disapprove this bill as well. As noted 
in 
my  prior veto message, the police unions and municipal employers 
should 
work together to determine if  there  are  alternative  approaches  
that 
would be acceptable to both sides. 
  
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


